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Provisional agenda item 19 

GLOBAL STRATEGY FOR THE PREVENTION AND CONTROL OF AIDS 

Recommendations of the Management Committee of the Global Programme on AIDS 

At its recent meeting (26-28 April 1989) the Management 
Committee of the Global Programme on AIDS requested that the 
recommendations it had adopted be presented to the Health Assembly in 
an information document, without awaiting the issue of the complete 
report on the meeting, expected in June 1989. 

1. The GPA Management Committee (GMC) notes the report of the meeting of the Global 
Commission on AIDS, 29-31 March 1989 (GPA/GCA(l)/89.1), and thanks the members for its 
interesting and helpful report. The GMC shares the concern expressed by the Global 
Commission on AIDS in its report that complacency in the world must not be allowed to 
lead to a decline in efforts to combat effectively the AIDS epidemic, which continues to 
be of prime importance in the world. 

2. The GMC proposes to consider at its December 1989 meeting the functions of the 
Research Steering Committees and the Global Commission on AIDS in the light of the 
reports of their 1989 meetings and the review the GMC will also conduct of its own 
functions, composition and mode of operation. It suggests to the Director-General that 
the Global Commission be asked to examine these issues at its next meeting and, 
particularly, to consider the implications of the shared membership of these bodies. 

3. The GMC requests that the report of its April 1989 meeting be included as background 
documentation for the first meetings of the three Research Steering Committees in 1989 
and the second meeting of the Global Commission on AIDS in November 1989. 

4. The GMC looks forward to the inputs of the Global Commission on AIDS and the 
Research Steering Committees in 1989. 

5. The GMC recommends to the Director-General that the report of the March 1989 meeting 
of the Global Commission on AIDS (GPA/GCA(l)/89.1), the November 1988 meeting of the GMC 
(GPA/GMC(1)/88.1) and the recommendations of its April 1989 meeting be provided as 
information documents together with the Director-General's report on the Global Programme 
on AIDS to the Forty-second World Health Assembly (A42/11). 

6. The GMC notes the financial information on income and expenditure at 31 December 
1988, provided in document GPA/GMC(l)/89.2, and records its satisfaction with the 
detailed information presented. 

7. The GMC notes the report on staffing status at 31 December 1988 (GPA/GMC(l)/89.3), 
and expresses its satisfaction with the detail of the information presented; it welcomes 
the new measures introduced by the Director-General to expedite recruitment procedures 
for interregional, country-based posts. 
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8. The GMC expresses its pleasure with the detailed account presented on the extensive 
collaboration with nongovernmental organizations, particularly at the operational level 
in countries. It recommends that the document on nongovernmental organizations being 
prepared for the GMC meeting in December 1989, as requested at its first meeting, should 
document this work focusing on the national, regional and international levels. It 
should contain a proposed statement of policy which addresses the nongovernmental 
organizations' relationship with activities of the WHO Global Programme on AIDS (GPA), 
national AIDS programmes and the various advisory committees, as well as the arrangements 
for the participation of nongovernmental organizations in national and regional 
programmes. It should also include consideration of the involvement of nongovernmental 
organizations in the GMC. Finally, the GMC is pleased to note that GPA is cosponsoring a 
meeting with nongovernmental organizations in June 1989, and looks forward to a report on 
this meeting. 

9. The GMC requests the Secretariat to prepare a report for its first meeting in 1990 
on the operations of the WHO/UNDP Alliance in countries and, in collaboration with UNDP, 
a report on the use of IPF funds in countries and of intercountry funds for AIDS 
prevention and control. 

10. The GMC notes the progress being made in the selection of indicators arid the 
development of evaluation methodology for use by national AIDS prevention and control 
programmes

 f
 and stresses the importance of evaluation in the programme cycle. 

11. The GMC notes with satisfaction the significant increase in training activities 
carried out by GPA from February 1987 through 1989 and the emphasis on training of 
trainers, with its multiplier effect. 

12. The GMC expresses its agreement with and endorsement of the priorities outlined for 
GPA in 1989 and the early 1990s. While noting that GPA would focus more intensively on 
fewer areas, the GMC stresses the central role of WHO in the implementation of these 
priorities. 

13. The GMC believes that the 1989 programme budget (GPA/DIR/88.6 Rev.l) represents an 
ambitious programme of work, and thanks and compliments GPA on the range and complexity 
of the budgetary information presented. 

14. The GMC notes that GPA sees 1989 as a transitional year to focus, consolidate and 
innovate, and endorses this approach. 

15. The GMC notes with satisfaction the improvements gained as at 31 March 1989 in 
staffing levels with regard to interregional staff at the national level 
(GPA/GMC(l)/89.5), and would particularly thank the Director-General for his innovative 
intervention in this respect. 

16. The GMC hopes that improvements might be achieved in the staffing levels at 
headquarters during the course of 1989. 

17. The GMC hopes that the foregoing will help GPA increase its operations to enable it 
to implement its full planned 1989 programme budget, and it approves the 1989 programme 
budget on this understanding. 

18. The GMC stresses the need for GPA to expand coordination with other WHO, 
international, regional and national programmes. 

19. The GMC draws attention to the level of carry-over of funds from one fiscal year to 
another; these funds help to ensure the continuity of GPA's activities and staff at the 
beginning of the following fiscal year, but they need to be maintained within reasonable 
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limits. The GMC recommends that the possibility of creating a working capital fund be 
examined. 

20. The GMC looks forward to receiving the proposed programme budget for 1990 for GPA 
and to seeing the specific ways in which GPA's priorities and the transition will be 
carried out. The GMC would like this programme budget to be prepared with full account 
being taken of GPA's obligation record in 1988 and 1989; its staffing position in 1989; 
the efforts being made in AIDS prevention and control both in cash and in kind at the 
national, international and regional levels； and the needs and absorptive capacities of 
the countries themselves. 

21. The GMC recommends that a briefing session be held prior to its December 1989 
meeting to explain to members the financial and budgetary documentation for the 1990 
proposed programme budget. 

22. The GMC recommends that GPA look into the possibilities of providing a complete 
picture of the resources available for national medium-term programmes, identifying the 
contributions from bilateral and multilateral donors, multibilateral contributions 
channelled through the GPA Trust Fund, and those from the global component of the Trust 
Fund, as well as the contributions in cash and kind by the national government. Members 
of the GMC are prepared to cooperate with GPA in the provision of data concerning their 
bilateral contributions. 


